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Medium- and Heavy-Duty One-
Time Fleet Reporting 

 
What is the One-Time Medium- and Heavy-
Duty Fleet Reporting Requirement?  
It is a one-time reporting requirement for large 
entities and government fleets that own, operate or 
direct the movement of on-road vehicles with a gross 
vehicle weight rating (GVWR) greater than 8,500 
lbs. This applies to vehicles such as trucks, buses or 
delivery vans.  
 
When is the reporting deadline?  
You must fill out and submit the reporting form 
spreadsheet by June 30, 2022.  
 
Who must report?  
You must report if you are a fleet owner, business, 
government agency, municipality or broker with on-
road vehicles over 8,500 lbs. GVWR, if in 2021 
your entity operated a facility in Oregon and meets 
any of the following criteria:  
• Had gross annual revenues greater than $50 

million in the U.S. for the 2021 tax year, 
including revenues from all subsidiaries, 
subdivisions or branches, and had one or more 
vehicles under common ownership or control 
that were operated in Oregon in 2021;  

• Any fleet owner in the 2021 calendar year that 
had five or more vehicles under common 
ownership or control;  

• Any broker or entity that dispatched five or 
more vehicles into or throughout Oregon in the 
2021 calendar year;  

• Any Oregon government agency, including all 
state and local municipalities, that had five or 
more vehicles that were operated in Oregon in 
2021 

• Any federal government agency that had five or 
more vehicles that were operated in Oregon in 
2021.  

 
Reporting is not required for military or emergency 
vehicles or vehicles awaiting sale.  
 
Which information must I report?  
Affected entities need to report information, such as 
vehicle type, miles traveled, weight class and home-
base location. A guidance document with 
instructions on how to report is available.  

How do I report?   
On the Oregon Department of Environmental 
Quality website, download the fleet reporting 
spreadsheet and complete the reporting form 
Excel spreadsheet on your own computer. 
Then, email the form to 
MHD.FleetReporting@deq.oregon.gov.    
 
 
What types of vehicles must be 
reported?  
You must report on-road vehicles with a 
gross vehicle weight rating GVWR greater 
than 8,500 lbs.  

 
 
 
Background  
In November 2021, DEQ adopted the Clean 
Trucks Rule. It has a one-time reporting 
requirement for large businesses, government 
agencies or contractors that operate or 
dispatch vehicles with a manufacturer’s 
GVWR greater than 8,500 lbs. in Oregon. 
The information collected through this 
process will help inform DEQ when 
developing policies and recommendations to 
accelerate a large-scale transition to zero-
emission medium- and heavy-duty vehicle 
fleets.  
 
 
Alternative formats 
DEQ can provide documents in an alternate 
format or in a language other than English 
upon request. Call DEQ at 800-452-4011 or 
email deqinfo@deq.oregon.gov. 
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